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Meeting Date:
Friday, November 13, 2020 – 9:00 a.m. CST 
Meeting Location:  Virtual Meeting                      





Meeting Minutes

I. Meeting Called to Order:  Regional Service Council meeting was called to order by Regional Manager, Brian Brown.  
2. Introductions:  RM Brown welcomed everyone and thanked them for joining the meeting. RSC members present: RM Brian Brown, Magistrate Jonathan Forker, Sharon Mathew, Ron Fisher, Brian Broek, Shawna Smith, Nicole Kubisz (proxy for Brandi Spear), and Sarah Fink. 

3. September 11, 2020 Minutes:  RM Brown asked for additions or corrections to the minutes, none made. Ron Fisher made a motion to accept the September 11th minutes as written and was seconded by Sarah Fink. 
4. Community Partners – Geminus: Nicholas Neal discussed the success of the Trunk or Treat event at LaPorte County. Darnitha Woods discussed the Manager Report for Region 2:

Current Total Served

· Current Census – 95
· New Referrals – 74
· Closures – 95
DCS County Referrals            Non DCS Referrals

· Benton/Newton – 7        1

· Jasper – 2                      6

· LaPorte – 17                  15

· Porter – 8                       10

· Pulaski – 3                      2     

· Starke – 2                       1
Flexible Funds

· Request – 14
· Approved – 14
· Denied - 0

Darnitha stated there are two success stories to read over. Darnitha shared their big concern at this time is lack of internet due to location and or family finances for children who need to attend school virtual and babysitter service for parents that work but they are working through the issues. RM Brown asked if there were any other issues the council could help with due to Covid-19 but none at this time. RM Brown also discussed finances with Nicholas which the region is doing very well at this time. Nicholas explained how they are altering the Christmas events for the children. 

5. Services – Dion Smith: Dion discussed the following:
· 74 approved Family Preservation referrals as of last night
· Three items providers should have on their monthly reports to assure billing doesn’t get denied: month, day and year the referral was received; month, day and year for your initial face-to-face contact; and outline in the narrative the evidence based model that you are using. 
· Homebuilders model can be used in the Family Preservation referral, doesn’t need to be a separate referral for providers that have that model.  
· Community based contracts might be extended two years; after the first of January, Family Preservation outcomes measures will be monitored and evaluated. 
· Biweekly calls on Fridays with Family Preservation providers continues with David Reed, Community based providers have biweekly calls on Mondays. 
There was a discussion on Family Preservation non-Medicaid billable providers and how they should handle referrals. Dion stated they should assess a family, determine their needs and if they do not have the ability to provide that service, deny the referral and explain to the FCM why it was denied.  Do not assess the family for only the services that you can provide. They can supplement the services through a Medicaid provider and DCS would make a report only referral for the Medicaid billable provider.  

6. Finance – Joni Tusing: Joni showed Region 2’s financial report showing the region is staying within the budget. 
· Budget target is 36%, region is at 32.57%
· Expenditures YTD is $4,081,886 which is up 11.74% from last year

· In-Home is down 60.47% and Out-of-Home is up 41.72% from last year
RM Brown talked about being more efficient while helping the children. There was a question about if DCS is using the recommendation by residentials which RM said we should all look at the recommendations and carry forward if the recommendations are feasible. CFTM’s should be held to discuss but the courts have the final decision. The lack of autism services was mentioned which Ameenah Starks stated Bowen Center does offer autism services.  
7. Follow up on Bi-Annual Strategic Acton Plan Committees:  No progress at this time. 
8. Discussion on the start of Family Preservation Service: Discussed during Dion Smith’s presentation.
8. Region 2 Data: RM Brown went over the PI Overview for Region 2 explaining how well the region was doing. RM Brown thanked everyone for their hard work with DCS to help them achieve these numbers.    
9. DCS Back on Track for Offices: RM Brown stated the state is sliding backward with Covid-19, DCS offices remain open with FCM’s at 40% in the office and 60% working at home. The region has a few employees test positive and several in quarantine. Offices will remain open but virtual as much as possible. Everyone please be careful and stay healthy.   
10. Open Discussion, Questions, Information, Good Things Happening: Jim Burns questioned if performing counseling service standard while virtual during Covid, does it go back to home-based therapy or stay as counseling? Dion stated it will be case specific but should go back to home-based therapy. Kimberly Sims asked if there are any food pantry’s giving away turkeys for Thanksgiving. DCS and Geminus will investigate the situation. 
11.  Adjournment: RM Brown adjourned the meeting.  
The next meeting is scheduled for January 15, 2021 at 9:00 am thru Virtual Teams. Provider meeting will follow for 1 hour 10-11 am CST. 
